Sunnyslope Rock Garden
Grover Cleveland Thompson Museum
10023 North 13th Place
Phoenix, AZ 85020

May 26, 1992

Dear Seymour,

The hearing with the Commission on Historic Preservation
was a waste of time today. I am getting a new middle name;
Continuance. They decided to discuss the question and the
implications of setting a precedent of recognizing a site
before it is 50 yrs old, and to evaluate the amount of work
involved if they were to recognize a Folk Art Category, on
June 8th. So, I have another two weeks of suspence. The
reality is that I will have to spend quite a bit of time at
their meetings. Fortunately, a Gazette reporter will report
on each meeting, and so it will be documented that they are

unable to deal with this issue effectively.

On the other hand, at least they are considering the prospect,
which is an improvement over last year. I am sending you a
copy of Ron's letter, and Kiana Dicker's article from the

Scottsdale Progress.

I hope that your England trip was a great success, and that

there is some improvement in the atmosphere in L.A.

Keep safe!
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